FEDERATION INTERNATIONALE DE FAUTOMOBILE

Neutrality of the FIA Administration

During the election campaign period, the FIA Administration continues to carry out its activities
as usual while respecting the following:

e limit the relations with candidates for the FIA’s presidency to the strictly necessary, i.e. as
required by the nature of their role and their mission;

e respect the principle of neutrality in all matters relating to the elections;
e respect the principle of equal treatment between candidates for the FIA’s presidency;

e not use the resources of the FIA for the benefit and/or promotion of a candidate for the FIA’s
presidency;

e refrain from making any public declaration in support of any of the candidates for the FIA’s
presidency in any way; and

e refrain from endorsing and/or supporting a candidate on social media (e.g. through shares,
likes, retweets, reposts) both on professional (if any) and personal accounts.

These requirements apply to the members of the FIA Administration (General Manager, directors,
employees, trainees) and third parties contractually engaged with the FIA (e.g. consultants).
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